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PARKSIDE COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL





SQUIRREL CLASS LETTER 





TERMS 3 & 4





�
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Dear Parents/Carers, Happy New Year! Kung Hei Fat Choi 恭喜发财! Let us hope that 2021 proves to be a better one for us all and I wish you and your family, health and happiness.  I would like to say thank you to you for accessing the Home Learning on the school website and for coming in to collect packs. I salute each and every one of you for continuing your child’s learning from home.  I know how incredibly challenging this can be but also, how immensely rewarding.  If you would like any additional support or advice then please email me on our Squirrel mail group. We are planning to create a Zoom story session for children to enjoy at home and to keep in contact. We would really love to see all the amazing learning you are doing at home so please do email to our group pictures or photos from home. 





�





Term 4. Throughout term 4 will be exploring what changes take place during spring time and new life including the life cycles of animals and humans. As part of our discovery, we shall look at growth and change across the generations from babies to adulthood and grandparents.





As part of our developing understanding of change overtime, we will also be exploring old and new toys including dolls and teddy bears.





We shall explore growth by planting our little garden area and watching the changes that take place whilst tending and caring for our plants.





Curriculum focus:


Phonics: Phase 3 (letter formation, blending sounds for reading and segmenting sounds for spelling.) We shall be learning all letter sound correspondences and learning to read and write tricky words.  We shall be learning to read simple sentences and develop our comprehension to understand what we have read.


 


Maths: Number and Place Value –Time (They compare non-identical objects by linking names of number, numerals ,their value and their position in counting order). As well as learning numbers to 10 including doubling and halving, sharing and patterns in numbers.





Once back in school, PE will take place twice a week and is on Monday and Thursday.  





Please ensure your child comes into school dressed in their PE kit as we will not be changing in class.  Please ensure that your child has jewellery removed (especially earrings).








Term 3.  As an Early Adopter school, we will no longer be following a set topic throughout the term.  Instead, we will be following lines of enquiry and following children’s interests.





We shall begin by thinking about Me; New Year celebrations at home and in China and developing our understanding of where we live and our place in the world.





We shall be investigating the seasons and focusing on winter and finding out about different continents and climates including the Arctic and Antarctic.  As part of our discovery, we will be reading Lost and Found by Oliver Jeffers and Polar Bear, Polar Bear by Eric Carle.





Curriculum focus:


Phonics: Recapping Phase 2 Letters and Sounds (focusing on; letter formation, blending sounds for reading, segmenting sounds for spelling and reading tricky words).


We will introduce Phase 3 from the start of Term 3 which focuses on consonant and vowel digraphs.


 


Maths: Place Value to 5 (count to 5 saying the name in a stable order, forwards and backwards including zero). We will be subitising) (recall numbers to 5 as well as looking at number patterns and money.  








Dates for your diary: TBC on the schools newsletter but please check Squirrel mail regularly for Zoom sessions.











Details of how to support your child during Home Learning is on the weekly plans but if you need help then please use Squirrel mail.  





Please read with your child each night to help them build their phonic knowledge and skills.  Young children need short, daily practise to help build their reading fluency and decoding skills. 





Please support your child by listening to them read every day for 10 minutes. Talk about the story and characters and use ‘book talk’ as much as possible.  Play phonic spotter games with your child’s book to help them spot the sounds in words and find tricky words in text.


  


Finally, please help your child practise reading and spelling the high frequency words we are sending home.





REMINDERS: If you have arranged for another person to collect your child from school then please remember to let us know.


We will NOT release a child to an adult unless we have your permission to do so!


Water bottles can be sent in daily but they must only contain WATER and be taken home each evening to be thoroughly washed and returned.








Children in Squirrel Class are given fruit at snack time so there is no need to send in additional snacks unless they have a specific dietary requirement that the school is aware of.





Packed lunches should consist of a sandwich (cheese or ham), low sugar drink, yogurt and at least two pieces of fruit (please cut grapes in half to avoid choking).





Biscuits and chocolate are sugary treats which are best enjoyed at home as they can impact on a child’s behaviour.





Golden Rules GREAT





Gentle hands and feet.





Really listen carefully without interrupting.





Expect to work hard.





Always tell the truth and be a good friend.





Treat resources with respect and tidy away.











REACH for the Stars





Resilience





Effort





Aspiration





Courtesy





Honesty
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We take PRIDE in our school and uniform so please ensure that your child comes to school each day wearing the correct uniform. Your child should arrive at school each day wearing appropriate weather proof shoes, not pumps or trainers and please no shoes with laces unless they are able to tie them themselves.  This also means bringing a warm, waterproof coat as they will go out to play at lunchtimes and break times even if it is raining. I would also like to remind parents that children should not be wearing nail varnish to school.





We achieved 100% Attendance Certificate for the first academic term and once it is safe for us all to be in school again, we would really love to do this again. To achieve this all children will need to be back in school every day.





It really is essential that children are regular attenders as low attendance has a huge impact on a child’s learning.  Given the huge disruption the children have already faced since September, please ensure that your child is in school by 8.40am to start promptly at 8.50am each day. Late arrivals really do have an impact on your child and the rest of the class and often means they have missed the first teacher lead input of the day.  Thank you. 








